Bakewell St. PO Box 26 Cranbourne 3977



PH: 5996 1744 FAX: 5996 1370

cranbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

NEWSLINK

www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a <u>RECIPE</u> (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 02

8th February 2016

CALENDAR

UPCOMING



EVENTS

Friday 12th February

Kaboom Sports

Monday, 15th February

Orders for Book Club Issue 1 – due by 4pm

Thursday, 18th February

Curriculum Day – **No** students at school

Friday, 19th February

Payment of \$10 due by 4 pm for *Life Ed Van*

Tuesday, 23rd February

Life Ed Van

Wednesday, 24th February

Life Ed Van

Thursday, 25th February

Life Ed Van

Friday, 26th February

Permission note due back by 4 pm for *Whole School Beach Visit*

Monday, 29th February

Life Ed Van

Final payment due for 2016 Essential Items

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

The Launch into Learning program has started the year with the establishment of positive relationships and productive learning environments. Congratulations to all the staff who have worked collaboratively on such a successful start to the year.

This Friday at assembly we will be presenting the student leadership badges. We would be delighted for parents to join us at 2.30 in the gym to support all our students. There were many students who presented speeches throughout the week to be considered for a leadership position. If your child 'had a go' then it would be lovely for you to support their efforts, whether they were the successful applicant or not.

In light of current events around Australia, all schools are revising their Emergency procedures. An important factor in any school processes is to ensure we have correct emergency contact details for parents. We will be asking parents soon to check the contact details that we have are correct. Please ensure the information we have is true and correct.

The grade 6 uniforms have arrived and the design this year looks terrific. Each year grade 5 students are given the opportunity to design the jumper for the following year. The creativity that is demonstrated each year gives us great Pride.

Our uniform policy is very clear and does not allow for netball skirts or other variations. Please be aware that staff will commence follow up procedures on students not in correct uniform as per our policy next week. It is parents responsibility to ensure students are dressed correctly for school.

Continued over page

Student behaviour and misbehaviour impacts not only on the learning of themselves but the learning of their peers. Teaching time is valuable therefore teacher's time needs to be focused on 'teaching'.

Whilst some students require extra support to stay focused and maintain a standard of behaviour that does not disrupt the learning of others, the teachers have reported that the majority of students have settled in to a positive attitude to their learning this year.

If your child does need extra support, staff will work with you towards achieving a successful management plan with the specific purpose of improved learning.

Teachers are currently working on individual education plans for students who require extra support. Parents will be provided a copy of these plans when they are ready.

Attending school every day and being on time is important to all children's education. Each day involves viewing, reading and conversations about topic content which is not repeated. The beginning of the day is critical to the set up of learning routines and our Literacy block begins at 9.00 am. Reading is essential for all areas of learning.

Our future newsletters will be providing parents with updates on the attendance rates within the school. You can assist and support your child to be part of their learning community goals of excellent attendance through ensuring their regular and punctual attendance.

For student safety, late arrivals must be escorted to the office and signed in by an adult.

Dropping off students is a busy time and we understand some parents allow their children to get out of the car and walk themselves in. It has been brought to our attention this is sometimes done on the road side of parked cars. This is an extremely unsafe practice. The section of road along the Russell St side of the school has been established as a 'drop off' zone. We encourage parents to use the drop off zone. To support this practice in the mornings, could parents who are leaving their cars to escort their children in to school please NOT park on the school side of the road in Russell St. Please also be aware that because this is tagged as a drop off zone cars left unattended and / or parked for longer than two minutes will be fined by Council traffic patrollers.

Each year our School Council membership is reviewed. This year we will be seeking new members. School Council is a representation of staff and parents who work together to develop policy, school improvement and oversee financial management. We will be calling for nominations over the next couple of weeks. More information will be in next weeks newsletter.



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

FROM THE OFFICE HANDY HINTS!

One envelope per family to make payments, even for different excursions.

All money/permission slips MUST be sent to classroom - NOT THE OFFICE.

You can pay by EFT at the Office, over the phone or using our school envelopes.

Our bank details for direct debits:

CPS BANK DETAILS

BSB 013 593

Account Number 499102494

Please put your child's name in the subject line.

Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility, Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm) in their learning:

Learning community	Student	
FOUNDATION	Daniel N	
FUUNDATION	Lillie R	
JUNIOR	Dylan R	
	Isaac W	
	Behroz R	
	Isabel G	
MIDDLE	Nathan S	
	Mikayla R	
	Brodie E	
	Jordan H	
SENIOR	Jacob D	
	Jordan R	
Art	Summer (MLB)	
Physical Ed	Payton (FSP)	
ICT	Hayden B (FSP)	
Assistant Principal	Fayth F (FER)	
Principal		

From the Office

REMINDER

The front door is only to be used by parents conducting business at the office.
Students must use the deck door at all times.

Parents, when not on office business should also use the deck door.

The office will close at 3.30pm every Tuesday due to Staff Meeting.

Curriculum

Welcome to 2016!

It is great to see everyone back and ready for a fun year. We also have a lot of new families that have joined us this year—so welcome to all of you!

Our staff started off the year with a conference before the school year commenced. We were locked away for 2 days, for some intensive Professional Development to support the Teaching and Learning of Literacy and Maths. There was a lot of information provided and great ideas to revitalise the way we teach Writing, to ensure our students have the best opportunities to achieve their personal best. You will be provided with information throughout the year, to keep you informed of the expectations in place for students.

To help your child achieve their full potential, it is imperative that students arrive at school before 9.00am. Formal teaching of Reading commences in every learning community promptly at 9.00am, so if your child is late, they are missing vital instructions and information to help with the learning tasks.

We have lots of interesting extra curricula events planned for this year. These events support the learning taking place so we expect all students to attend each activity, relevant to their learning community and the Unit of Investigation being studied. Please ensure you return permission forms and any payment, by the due date for each activity.

Assistant Principal

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR JANUARY BABIES!

Jamil A	Ghulam A	Sara H	Hanna B	Jaxson R
Fouad N	Bella K	Hayden B	Abigail S	Ebony H
Bryce M	Link D	William W	Amelia F	Andrew K
Emily F	Isaac W	Rodney T	Bailee W	Rithick M
Kayla P	Harry C	Mariann K	Nelith L	Amber D
Nathan N	Audrey K	Devarsh Rajini	kant P	Danish Khan N

AND OUR FEBRUARY BABIES!

Teniinii P Jaivan C Amelie M Vena N Dryc	len B
Reza H Ali P Dhiyana M Ardour K Brod	lie R
Nary N Riley B Monroy M Iroam G Dant	e B
Connor C Keu M Isaac I Noah I Jenr	ifer M

Happy Birthday to those students who have already celebrated their birthday and those celebrating this week!





SCHOOL
BANKING DAY
IS
FRIDAY